
 

 

 
 Ref: ICC-ASP/4/SP/11 
 

  The Secretariat of the Assembly of States Parties presents its compliments to the 
Permanent Mission of … to the United Nations and, on behalf of the President of the 
Assembly, has the honour to refer to resolution ICC-ASP/3/Res.6 on the procedure for the 
nomination and election of judges of the International Criminal Court, adopted by the 
Assembly of States Parties on 10 September 2004. Under the terms of paragraph 10 thereof, 
the President wishes to inform States Parties that, as of 29 August 2005, the status of 
nominations for the six seats of judges is as follows: 
 
       Minimum nomination  Figures as of 
       Requirement as per  29 August 
       Para. 10 
 
List requirement List A:    1    2 
    List B:    1    6 
 
Regional criteria Africa:    1    2 
    Asia:     1    1 
    Eastern Europe:   2    3 
    Latin America 
     and Caribbean:   fulfilled   0 
    Western Europe 
     and other:    fulfilled   2 
 
Gender criteria  Male:     fulfilled   5 
    Female:    1    3 
 
 Further information on the above nominations is available at the website of the 
Court (http://www.icc-cpi.int). 
 
 It is the intention of the President to keep under review the prevailing situation at 
the end of the nomination period, on 9 October 2005, in relation to the number of 
nominations received, with a view to the possible extension of the nomination period until 
23 October 2005, as provided for in paragraph 11 of the above-mentioned resolution. 
Should such a decision be made, all States Parties will be informed accordingly by fax, and 
a notice to that effect will be placed on the website of the Court.  
 
 The Secretariat of the Assembly of States Parties avails itself of this opportunity to 
renew to the Permanent Mission of … to the United Nations the assurances of its highest 
consideration. 

 
 

The Hague, 29 August 2005 


